High Street Croughton Northamptonshire NN13 5LT



bursar@croughton.northants-ecl.gov.uk www.croughtonallsaints.northants.sch.uk



'How wonderful, how pleasing it is when all God's people come together as one.'

Belonging & Respect

COMPASSION AGAPE STRENGTH PEACE SERVICE

NEWSLETTER - 27th JUNE 2025

Dear Parents and Carers.

On Tuesday of this week, I announced who would be the Head Pupils for 2025-2026. Following this there were 11 strong applicants to be voted for as Deputy Head pupils. The whole school got to vote for which candidate they felt would be best for the role. These were done as anonymous candidates, so it was based on what they said rather than the individual child. I am pleased to announce the following: **Head Pupils: James & Jennifer Deputy Pupils: Jack & Miriam** On Wednesday we welcomed back Keith from Kier who presented our Road Safety Heroes with their kit, recapped the golden rules and gave an interesting insight into who should still be in a car seat! Ms Hassan also reminded the children on some key messages relating to **sun safety**. Children enjoyed this video about suncream - https://youtu.be/DrNhAK6ZQQE - key reminders put into a song!

Last night was the annual **PTFA Disco** and this was a great success. There were certainly some impressive dance moves, and everyone thoroughly enjoyed the evening. Huge thanks to Billy (previous pupil) who was on the DJ decks, The PTA for all their hard work in pulling this together, school staff who supported and also you and the pupils for attending the event so well.

Next week all our Year 6 attend the various secondary school establishments they are moving to and as a result, we also carry out some **transition days** to help children in the preparation for September. Next Thursday and Friday we will be in our new classes. Please drop off and pick up the children to where their classroom will be in September! They will function throughout the day in new classes with, for example, break and lunchtimes being as if it were September. I wish the Year 6's luck as they dip their toe into their new school setting – remember first impressions count for a lot! We also will be welcoming our **new Reception and Nursery children** and families into school on Thursday. We will get to meet the next cohort of Croughton Pupils and help them and their parents form new relationships and experiences as they embark of their primary school journey. We have a welcome meeting on **Monday night at 5.30pm** as well to give you all an abundance of information about the school and the class!

It is a busy few weeks ahead so please keep an eye on the School Diary which can be found on the website under the news and events tab

https://croughtonallsaints.northants.sch.uk/dates-and-events

Have a lovely weekend,

Kind regards, Mrs. Sarah Smith

	Ready, Respectful, Safe	Headteacher Value	Handwriting
OAK	Willow H & Tillie-Mae	Ailsa	Cole
CHESTNUT	Caitlin & Teddy	Felicity	Reuben
SYCAMORE	Barney & Kellan	Lola N	Zach
MAPLE	James & Immy	Alex R	Fin R

HOUSE POINTS: Air 85 Earth 101 Fire 94 Water 80

<u>Safeguarding</u> is everyone's responsibility. <u>Designated Safeguarding Lead</u>: Mrs. S. Smith

Deputy Designated Safeguarding Leads: Mrs. K. Green & Ms L Pepler Governor Responsible for Safeguarding: Revd. Sara Cliff Attendance figure - Whole school for academic year: 94.40%

INTERNET SAFETY – we regularly share support guides – this week attached is a flier on **Nintendo Switch 2**

<u>Diary – WB 30th JUNE</u> MCS Transition week

Monday

5.30pm Welcome meeting NEW Nursery and Reception pupils for Sept 25

Tuesday

Wednesday

Chestnut Outdoor Learning - pm

Thursday

Croughton Transition Day 1

Friday

Croughton Transition Day 2 2:15pm Parent Forum 3:15pm Open Door

It will be the last week of school run clubs next week as the following week we are in Maple play mode! Please also be advised that summer games on Wednesday will be at the village field and request children are collected from there. Miss Curtis will walk anyone back who needs to then go to After School Club.

SEND COFFEE MORNING Next session-**TUES 8th JULY - 8:45am** with MCS Assistant SENCO attending.

Library books that are 60 days overdue will result in a letter being sent home to parents asking for your help in search of returning the book OR a replacement being purchased/monetary value to school to cover the cost. Look out for emails that will now be sent.

SUN SAFETY - Please support the message of sun safety and make sure children have a hat. They will be asked to be in the shade at lunch without one. Children have had an assembly reminding them of key sun safety messages.

Please ensure children have a **PE kit in school at all times.** The children need a set of jogging suit bottoms and jumper (plain in colour and design) as when PE is outside, they do need an extra layer. If needed, please can it go home Friday and then brought back in each Monday.

There are still children who don't have kit in school on PE Days. Please can you help ensure children are ready for the lessons they have.

Nursery places are still available for Sept 2025 – please spread the word!